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Town Council

Board Meeting Date: 2/26/2019

File #: 19-077, Version: 1

SUBJECT: CONSENT

A Resolution Of The Board Of Trustees Of The Town Of Erie Authorizing A Funding Request To The
Denver Regional Council Of Governments For The Traffic Signal Portion Of The Intersection
Improvements At Erie Parkway And Weld County Road 7

DEPARTMENT: Public Works

PRESENTER/PREPARER: Todd Fessenden, Public Works Director
Wendi Palmer, Civil Engineer

FISCAL INFORMATION: N/A

STAFF RECOMMENDATION:
Approve the Resolution allowing staff to submit a project request for DRCOG-allocated funding.

SUMMARY AND BACKGROUND OF SUBJECT MATTER:

Erie Parkway is an important Arterial Roadway in the Town of Erie. Due to an increase in traffic
accidents at the intersection of Erie Parkway and WCR 7, Town staff had Fox Tuttle Hernandez
prepare a Traffic Signal Warrant Study. They determined that the intersection meets four of the nine
warrants for a traffic signal and recommended that a traffic signal be installed.

The 2018 Transportation budget included the design for intersection improvements for Erie Parkway
and WCR 7. On September 25, 2018 the Board of Trustees awarded a design contract to J-U-B
Engineers, Inc. for the design of the intersection.

On January 2, 2019 the Denver Regional Council of Governments (DRCOG) sent an email soliciting
requests for funding of eligible Subregional Share projects for the 2020-2023 Transportation
Improvement Program (TIP). The SW Weld County Subregion has approximately $6,500,000
available for projects for the 2020-2023 TIP.

Town staff has attended the SW Weld County Subregional meetings. Based on the available funding
for the region and the number of projects submitted, Town staff believes it will improve the Town’s
chances of securing DRCOG grant funding by submitting a funding request for the traffic signal
portion of the intersection improvements, instead of the entire intersection improvements. The
intersection improvements also require roadway improvements for turn lanes and shoulders for a
safe intersection. The design for these improvements are moving forward, while the traffic signal will
be put on hold until DRCOG has approved the projects to be funded. The Town’s application is for
$480,000 (80%) of the $600,000 anticipated cost of the project, so the Town’s share would be
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$120,000.

One of the application requirements is that the Town Board has certified that they are allowing the
project request to be submitted for the DRCOG-allocated funding and will follow all DRCOG policies
and state and federal regulations when completing this project, if funded.

Project Schedule

Application Due Date February 27, 2019

DRCOG Work Session April 2019

RTC Recommendation and Board Action May 2019

TAC Recommendation of the 2020-2023 TIP July 2019

Adoption of the 2020-2023 TIP August 2019
ATTACHMENTS:

a. Resolution
b. Draft Application
c. Vicinity Map
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